








































 

November 13, 2019 

My name is Dr. Jennifer Ratner and I am the Board Chairperson of Friends of the 
East River Esplanade (60th – 120th Streets), the conservancy for the waterfront 
that stretches from East Harlem down to Yorkville and the Upper East Side, the 
only contiguous area of waterfront in that area. We are community members who 
love and use the waterfront – runners, bikers, walkers and fishermen. Our 
organization is dedicated to the restoration and reinvention of this beautiful and 
precious waterfront. 

Unfortunately, this Esplanade is quite literally falling in. As you may recall, a 
section of the Esplanade seawall fell into the East River behind Gracie Mansion in 
2017, dragging fencing and part of the walkway with it. Luckily, there was no loss 
of human life in this incident. There are other areas where you can see the East 
River water lapping beneath-spots there for not days or months, but for years. 
Some of the necessary funds for repair have been allocated in past budgets, but 
we are urging full funding for these repairs so they can be done in an expedient 
manner and so the City does not have to do emergent patch repairs. 

We are grateful that earlier this year the East Harlem waterfront received a $75 
million allocation in the City budget for the rebuilding and repair of the Esplanade.  
However, the NYC Parks Department reports that they will not begin to spend this 
allocation for another two years, even though the planning and need for repairs 
has existed for about a decade. Our organization believes that NYC EDC likely 
would spend these funds faster and allow East Harlem to enjoy its waterfront 
sooner—so that we don’t have to wait for another generation to lose out on a 
beautiful waterfront. 

Another of our main focal points has been the Pier at 107th Street. This pier 
(which won an architectural award just a few decades ago) is now also literally 
falling in. It is crucial that we build a resilient, state-of-the-art pier right now so 
this deserving community can enjoy recreational activities, boat access, fishing, 



commerce and much more. The plans already exist and this is what the 
fishermen, families and residents of the East Harlem community deserve. This 
plan could be a model of reinvented waterfront in the inner city for all of New 
York and, indeed, the nation. There is already approximately 3 million dollars of 
state funding committed to the rebuild and the estimate for a full rebuild is 
approximately 18 million dollars. 

Esplanade Friends wholeheartedly supports the budget allocation for a new 
Esplanade just south of 60th Street. At the same time, we urge you to fund the 
expeditious repair of the waterfront that already exists and the resilient, state-of-
the-art Pier 107 that East Harlem and the East Side deserve. 

 

Friends of the East River Esplanade (60th – 120th Streets), Inc. is a nonprofit organization 
recognized under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. 






